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· Over 100 Project Sponsors Attended the 2007 Call for Projects Workshop
· Metro Managers and Supervisors Receive Awareness Level Training on “Incident Response to Terrorist Bombings”


	Over 100 Project Sponsors Attended the 2007 Call for Projects Workshop

On October 9th, over 100 Call for Project Sponsors attended two workshops held by Metro in cooperation with Caltrans to explain both the Call for Projects and federal/state/local funding requirements.  The morning workshop provided an overview of the Call for Projects requirements including the Memorandum of Understanding/Letter of Agreement boilerplate agreements; Federal Transportation Improvement Program (FTIP); Metro, federal, and state lapsing policies; scopes of work; and Metro’s audit process.  In the afternoon, Caltrans focused on their requirements for processing federal and state funds.  

Metro Managers and Supervisors Receive Awareness Level Training on “Incident Response to Terrorist Bombings”
Today, System Security and Law Enforcement staff conducted awareness level training for managers and supervisors on “Incident Response to Terrorist Bombings.”  The purpose of the training is to increase Metro personnel’s ability to recognize, avoid, isolate, and notify authorities in the event of a terrorism incident.  The course covered: 1) the types of terrorist groups and potential targets; 2) recognition and identification of explosive materials and devices and a discussion on their destructive power; and 3) safe and effective awareness-level response procedures involving a terrorist incident.  
During the four hour training period, course participants were taught how to gather and process information quickly, using the RAIN (Recognition, Avoidance, Isolation, and Notification) concept, to facilitate life-safety actions.  Also discussed were actions to take when notified of a bomb threat, such as collect as much information as possible concerning the threat, or if a suspicious item is discovered or if someone is acting suspiciously.  
Numerous explosive devices and how to recognize them were addressed during the training and, to reinforce the training, participants were shown inert examples of explosive devices.  They were also instructed on how, when, and where to complete Lead Sheets to report a suspicious incident.  
This course was taught for the first time and several participants expressed interest in sending their employees to future training sessions.  New training sessions are anticipated to start in early November.
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